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December 28, 2022 
 
Joe Kasperski, LG 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Southwest Region Office 
 
RE: VCP Status Request for the Chehalis Power LP Generation Facility – VCP SW1246 
 
Dear Joe Kasperski, LG: 
 
The Chehalis Power LP Generation Facility has reviewed the Washington Department of Ecology (Ecology) letter, 
dated December 05, 2022, VCP Project Status Request for the Chehalis Power LP Generation Facility (attached), 
as well as the letter dated June 26, 2017, Review of Cleanup Action Completion Report and Response to No further 
Action Request (attached). The Chehalis Generation Facility (CGF) appreciates your time to review the VCP status, 
as well as your availability and willingness to discuss the next steps.  
 
After reviewing the requirements addressed in the 2017 letter, and as discussed during the call on December 27, 
2022, the Chehalis Generation Facility is formally requesting a 90-day extension to the January 04, 2023, deadline 
to provide a response. There are two primary justifications for this request extension, which are detailed below: 

• CGF previously worked with KTA Associates, Inc. (KTA) to provide environmental services to close the 
mineral oil release related to non-polychlorinated biphenyl (PCBs) transformer fluids at the plant. The 
KTA Project Manager, Ms. Lenora Westbrook, has since retired and is not available to provide 
consultation on the project. The Chehalis Generation Facility is in the process of acquiring the services 
of a new firm that has current expertise regarding Site Cleanup under Washington State Department of 
Ecology Rules.  

• Since the last documented cleanup efforts, there has been a significant evolution in staff throughout 
PacifiCorp (Company). As such, nearly all employees previously involved with this project are no longer 
with the Company. All employees that have filled these vacated roles were under the impression that 
this project was released. Consequently, all current Environmental Staff are getting caught up on the 
project, the work that was completed, and the additional requirements. 

 
Given the above-described restraints, the Company is requesting additional time to, not only contract with 
another Environmental Service Company, but allow said company to visit the site, complete investigations, and 
develop a detailed Spill Remediation Plan (Plan), as necessary. The Chehalis Generation Facility will ensure that 
a detailed Plan is communicated to and approved by Ecology prior to April 04, 2023, if this request is approved. 
Additionally, the site will ensure updates are consistently provided to Ecology, as required.  
 
Should you have any questions or concerns please contact me directly at 360.827.6471 or 
stacy.laclair@pacificorp.com.  
 
Best regards, 
 
 
Stacy LaClair 
Environmental Analyst 
Chehalis Generation Facility 
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